UHWO Education Division Meeting

Friday, October 7, 2011
Meeting began: 9:03 a.m.
Present: Susan Matoba Adler, Jeanne Iorio, Paula Mathis, Jonathan Schwartz, Kristen Urata, Janice Sunouchi (Human Resources Specialist), Alicia Wilson (Academic Support Assistant)
I. Approval of Minutes From 09/02/11 Meeting
a. Paula motioned to approve the minutes as written; Jonathan seconded.  Passed.

II. Teacher Education Coordinating Committee (TECC)- Mary 
a. Mary was not present for today’s meeting; however, she e-mailed her reports and updates for the division to review (hard copy of report included in meeting packet).
III. Advisory Council Meeting (October 17)- B-106? 3:30-5:30 p.m.
a. The advisory council members and division faculty were previously informed of the October 17th meeting via e-mail.  Although not all council members will be in attendance, out of several meeting days/times proposed to the council, October 17th was the date that received the most votes.  Corrected meeting time is 3:30-5:30 p.m. (not 5:00 p.m. end time as indicated in today’s meeting agenda)  
b. The advisory council agenda will focus on mentoring, a carryover from the inaugural council meeting.  Questions such as “Who can be a mentor teacher?” and “Should there be a required training class to be completed before mentoring teacher candidates?” will be put forth to the council for discussion.  Susan stated that UH Manoa requires mentor teachers to take a class.  Jonathan said that a training class, while beneficial, may be asking too much of mentor teachers when they are not paid for their service to our division/EDEE program.  (School principals are sent an honorarium for every mentor teacher at his/her school.  The money is used at the principal’s discretion but is highly encouraged to give it to the mentor teacher) Jeanne said instead of a class, having mentor teachers refer to online modules before working with our candidates may be a better idea.
IV. Student Teaching DOE “Screenings” October 13- Susan

a. Susan asked that we vacate our office space in the afternoon (approximately 4:00 p.m.) on Thursday, October 13 in order for the DOE to do hiring screenings with the student teachers.  There are 19 student teachers this semester.  Additionally, Steve Miyasato from DOE approached Susan about sharing office space and time with University of Phoenix students since they have 10 teacher candidates (5 elementary and 4 or 5 secondary candidates), which is apparently not considered enough for DOE to hold a separate screening session for those students.  Susan agreed to have the Phoenix students come to UHWO for their screening this semester since our program will be in Phoenix’s situation next semester (11 student teachers for Spring 2012 so possibly not enough for DOE to screen only UHWO candidates at once).  

b. Per Susan, Steve emphasized that our student teachers would not be competing with Phoenix students next week since it is only a screening.  Susan directed her class to complete the job application online.  Paula suggested that students dress professionally as previous graduating classes have done so for similar screenings.
V. Coordinator of Field Experience and Teacher Licensing (S3) position

a. Susan reported that the position was approved by the Chancellor but she is still waiting to hear from Joe Mobley and Nancy Nakasone (HR) when the position search will be advertised.  This will be an in state search to target applicants with Hawaii DOE experience.
VI. EEO/AA Recruitment Process Briefing- Janice Sunouchi and Alicia Wilson

a. Due to the pace of the meeting progress, this agenda item was moved to the end of the meeting when Janice and Alicia arrived.  They shared handouts related to the screening process and protected categories (equal employment opportunity/affirmative action).  Please retain handouts for reference when serving on a search committee 
VII. Co-requisite Course Policy for Dropping One Course- Paula

a. Paula reported that a teacher candidate in her EDEE 200/201 courses failed to show up on time to her mentor teacher’s classroom and was a no call/no show to the classroom several times, all in consecutive weeks.  Due to the lack of professionalism on the teacher candidate’s part, the mentor teacher notified Susan (via Diane) that she was declining to work with the candidate.  Despite that, however, the mentor teacher indicated that she is willing to guide another teacher candidate in the future.
b. As a result of the matter described above, Paula was asked to speak to the teacher candidate (Paula was not aware of the situation until Susan notified her).  The candidate explained her behavior is a result of having three jobs.  Paula and Susan recommended that the teacher candidate withdraw from EDEE 200 and EDEE 201 and register for EDEE 200/201 when she has the time to devote to her courses/program.  The candidate has since withdrawn from both courses.

c. Susan asked if the division needs to craft a policy that addresses withdrawing from courses that are co-requisites.  Paula explained since the candidate was unable to complete the required hours for EDEE 200, the assignments in EDEE 201 could not be completed (since they relate to the experiences from EDEE 200).  Therefore, Paula believes it was necessary for the candidate to withdraw from both courses.  Jonathan agreed, saying co-requisites such as EDEE 200/201 and block courses are linked for a reason and cannot be taken separately.  Jeanne doesn’t believe such a policy is necessary since almost all candidates successfully complete co-requisites together and it is fine to review such matters on a case-by-case basis.  Susan said this topic will be brought up for discussion again when all faculty members are present.
VIII. UHWO ILO Assessment: Critical Thinking- Mary
a. As with agenda item II, Mary included her report on this matter in a separate document (included in meeting packet).

b. Jonathan stated that he would add “critical thinking” to the signature assignment rubrics in Taskstream.
IX. Division Handbook Student Checklist- Kristen
a. Susan reported that the day before graduation applications for December 2011 graduation were due (September 23), several of the student teachers indicated in seminar that they had not yet submitted one to Student Services.  Therefore, in an effort to eliminate “I didn’t know” and “Nobody told me…” comments about deadlines, Susan wants to add a “student checklist” to the division handbook.  The checklist will include tasks (with due dates) that EDEE students must complete during various points of their studies.  A draft of the checklist was included in the meeting packet; Kristen requested that the faculty review the checklist and e-mail any suggested additions to her.
X. Faculty Senate and Committee Reports
a. Academic Affairs & Planning (Jonathan): Jonathan reported that the committee is in the process of passing a resolution that limits the number of courses a faculty member can teach in the summer.  Also, the role of the division chair is being updated.

b. Curriculum Committee (Rick): Rick submitted his summary in advance of today’s division meeting: “The CC approved several new courses (Calculus III and IV) and gave pending approval for two other courses from different divisions.  The CC also made several course and “cluster” alpha and/or number changes.  In addition I was selected as co-chair with Joseph Bariyanga and our meeting schedule was voted on and approved.”

XI. Other UHWO Campus Appointments

a. Rick, Education Division Representative for the ADP (Academic Development Plan) Committee: “We had our first meeting 09/22/11 where we were given the opportunity to listen and question Dr. Jones (from Colorado) regarding the mission and the vision of UHWO.”
b. Jonathan, Digital Task Force Committee: The committee, headed by Linda Randall, is researching the possibility of going paperless for the admissions process into the university.  There is a planned meeting with Sony next week.  The committee’s purpose is to gain cutting edge ideas to implement on the new campus.

c. Susan, Search Committee for AVCAP (Associate Vice Chancellor of Academic Planning):  The committee reviewed the applicants and forwarded six candidates to the Chancellor for review.  The finalists will have be invited to campus for interviews and will have their references checked.  The person hired for the position will be responsible for campus sustainability efforts and report writing for WASC.

Meeting adjourned: 10:10 a.m.
Addendum:  

October 7, 2011
TO: Division of Education Faculty






FROM:  Mary Heller

RE:  Reports & Updates

1.  Teacher Education Coordinating Council (TECC).

The Hawaii Teacher Standards Board (HTSB) has approved adoption of the Interstate New Teacher Assessment Consortium (InTASC) Model Core Teaching Standards.   Effective July 1, 2013, all State Approved Teacher Education Programs will be required to incorporate these new standards into their programs.

The new HTSB Standards are posted in the Resource section of the Division Laulima website.  Elementary Faculty will notice that alignment of the new standards with ACEI standards can be easily accomplished, as a great degree of similarity exists between old and new HTSB standards.

2.  UHWO Assessment of Critical Thinking Institutional Learning Outcome (ILO):

UH-West Oahu Critical Thinking ILO
Critical thinking: demonstrate critical thinking skills by applying knowledge, technology, and information to solve problems and make decisions in socially responsible and ethical ways (Includes using research skills, technology, knowledge, ideas, concepts, theories, information, etc. to solve problems and make decisions responsibly and ethically).
Guidelines and assessment rubric are posted in the Resource section of the Division Laulima website.  Divisions are charged with the following tasks:

October 10

Prepare Quantitative Literacy Loop Closing Report (Thanks, Julia for writing this report!)

By end of Fall semester:

· Instructors administer assessments 

· Two independent assessments of data via rubric applications 

· Possible EDEE Data Source(s) TBD: 

· Ethics:  EDEE 492:  E-Focus Research Paper Signature Assignment

· Technology:  EDEE 297 Educational Media & Technology SA

· Critical Thinking:  EDEE 455 Looking at Student Understanding of 



Science Concepts (SA)

· It is assumed (by Mark Hanson) that Early Childhood (ECE) assessments will be reported to the Social Science Division.  If not, please advise.

February 19

· Analyze data and submit report (Mary)

· Submit updated Elementary Education program matrix (in progress)

3.  Middle-level and Secondary Education Program Proposals 

· Revised proposals will be submitted to CCAO at the November 19 meeting.  We (via Joe Mobley & Survey Monkey) are surveying UHWO student body and education majors to determine interest in ML-SEC teacher education.  Data to be included in proposal.

4.  Reminder:  NCATE meeting on Thursday, October 20, 8:30-10:00 am, E-106.

